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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Monday, February 21, 2011
Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.
Opening Prayer led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.

Pledge of allegiance led by member Larry Gwinn
Welcome new members & guests:
The following new members & guests were introduced: Joey Tomlinson, auctioneer for WGD & guest of Steve Chumbley; Bob McGrady; Jeff Brown, son of member Loren Brown; Martin Garcia, guest of Joe Noriega; and Jack Fernandez.

Monthly Birthday List:
Names of all those with February birthdays were read and those present were honored with a round of “Happy Birthday.”  The most senior member was Paul Keller (age 92) and the youngest member was Peter Binkley (age 58).

Introduction of the cooking team:
Sam Noriega and his crew were introduced and thanked for a well prepared and delicious meal of fried and baked fish, coleslaw, hush puppies, and brownies with ice cream.

Minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes of the January 17, 2011 SLMC General Membership Meeting were presented online by Secretary Mike Raign. The minutes were approved as presented.

Club Correspondence:
Secretary Mike Raign presented several pieces of mail which were made available for reading and are noted at the end of this report.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Greg Shean and is attached hereto.  The financial report was approved as presented.  The upcoming March meeting meal will be venison sausage, potato salad, beans and coleslaw, and banana pudding prepared by Don Jungman and his crew.

Guest Speaker: none.

Reports of Appointed Officers:
•
Budget & Finance - Larry Ridder had no report.

•
Chaplain - Nat Chavez asked for prayers for Wallie Martinez’ granddaughter, Sarah Martinez.

•
Inventory Control - Rico Silvas reported that he and Russell Phillips have consolidated the 10'x10' storage spaces into a 10'x30' space.  He and Russell are preparing inventory for WGD sausage making and wood cutting.

•
Procurement - Russell Phillips reported spending $280.17 to replace the U.S. Flag Assembly.

•
Membership - Everett Elstak reported that there are 220 active members and 42 lifetime members.  Only two members remain unpaid.

Reports of Standing Committees:
•
Communications - Peter Rangel needs phone numbers for Gilbert Ortiz & one additional member without email access. 

•
Webmaster - John Hardin reported that he has update the website with 2008 & 2009 WGD photos, and he will soon add 2010.  John also added a link from the SLMC website to the St. Luke Catholic Church website, as well a deceased member roster tab under membership.

•
Christian Services - Wallie Fields reported the following: Terry Sparrow had successful cataract surgery on his right eye; SLMC dedicated the 11:30 a.m. Mass in memory of Valentine G. Mora and Dennis E. Hickey; Jack Vance continues his medication, but has had no change in his condition; Larry Ridder’s ex-mother-in-law, Yvonne Albert, passed away on December 26, 2010; Joey Groff’s mother, Theresa L. Groff passed away on January 29, 2011; and on January 17, 2011, Wallie Fields’ mother, Betty Fields, was placed in hospice care.  In addition, Charlie Cilfone is doing as well as can be expected; Bill Cummings is scheduled for intestinal surgery in a few weeks; Domingo “Mingo” Alvarez is recuperating from knee surgery; Rico Silvas’ sister is recovering from back surgery; and late member George Gutierrez’ wife, Angela passed away following her battle with cancer.  Prayers were asked for ailing members and their families.

Oscar Villarreal, Sr. passed away on January 17, 2011.  A rosary and funeral mass held at St. Luke Catholic Church were well attended by members of SLMC.  A donation to St. Luke Habitat for Humanity Build was made in Oscar’s memory.  
Lee Ingram passed away on January 23, 2011 from injuries sustained during a fall.  A rosary and funeral mass were held at St. Luke Catholic Church, where the SLMC recited the 3rd decade of the rosary.  The Sunday, March 20, 2011 Mass will be dedicated in memory of Oscar and Lee.  Sympathy cards and mass notifications were sent to their families.
•
Entertainment - vacant.
•
Public Relations - James Benavides reported that he has contacted the new editor for the church website and has updated the church ministry page, WGD letters and benevolence denial letters have been created. James also will place a request in the church bulletin for WGD desserts donations. 
•
Benevolence - Ralf Meneses reported that the committee received two out of cycle requests.  St. Luke Catholic School requested $1,000 for their casino night at the Main Street Ballroom.  The committee recommended approval of $300 in return for admission tickets to the event.  Also, the Prince of Peace Knights of Columbus asked for $2,500 for their casino night, which the committee recommended be denied because their funds are disbursed in a similar fashion as the SLMC.  A request from Beyond Canaan Ministry is pending review.

•
Wild Game Dinner - Rico Silvas reported that the Wild Game Dinner is 12 days away, on Saturday, March 5, 2011 at St. Paul’s Community Center.  Rico spent $2,911.62 of his $3,000 budget for 63 scholarships at the Gerlach Auction.  Sausage making took place on Saturday, Feb. 19, with Don Jungman as chairman.  Woodcutting will take place tomorrow at Joey Groff’s property.  Rico received a letter from HEB and is awaiting pricing of certain items.  HEB can provide everything but shark meat.  Rico will add brisket, rabbit and squirrel to the menu.  Duffy Bowen got a slicer on loan for the brisket.  Rico reminded everyone to be cautious about drinking too much.  Volunteer “to go” plates are prohibited, but one-gallon zip lock will be allowed.  Leftover food will go to the SAMM or Salvation Army.  Orlando will be in charge of the serving line.  SAPD will provide security inside the building, while BCSO will provide security in the parking lot.  All volunteers are asked to park in the baseball diamond.  Alfredo Avila and Robert Gonzalez are internal security.  Wristbands are required for everyone.  The boy scouts have volunteered to collect cans for recycling from the WGD.  No boy scouts will be allowed on the premises after 4:00 p.m.  Rico is looking for a co-chair for next year’s event.

Reports of Special Committees:
•
Scholarship - Alex Flores has prepared an initial commitment letter and requested a meeting with Principal Salazar.

•
Lifetime - Terry Sparrow had no report (OCC).

•
Audit - Bobby Margo had no report (OCC).

Reports of Ad Hoc Committees:
•
Logo Attire Committee - Everett Elstak reported that Phase I of logo apparel sales was a success.  Phase II will include a greater selection of items on the club website.

•
St. Luke Gym - Matt Mora reported that site work is in progress and nearing completion.  October 15, 2011 is the expected completion date.

•
Christmas Dinner Dance - Matt Mora reported that the dance will be held on December 10, 2011 and last year’s band, Celsius has committed to play again this year.

Unfinished Business:
•
Breakfast w/ Fr. Jim – David Keller, Greg Shean and Wallie Fields attended a very positive breakfast with Fr. Jim Barlow on January 21, 2011.  Larry Ridder and Mike Raign are scheduled to join Fr. Jim and David Keller for breakfast on March 25, 2011.

New Business:
•
Deceased Member Roster – David Keller asked members to review the new deceased member roster, which had been prepared by Marvin Berg and alert us to any missing members. 
•
Spurs Game - Greg Shean has arranged for SLMC to attend the San Antonio Spurs game on Saturday, March 19, 2011.  Look for additional information via email.

Announcements/ comments for the good of the club:
•
Homer Fetzer announced openings for Habitat for Humanity construction which begins on Friday.

•
Larry Gwinn discussed the Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) program.

•
Rico Silvas – asked for eight guys to help stuff ticket envelopes for the WGD.

Raffle winners were as follows:

John Hardin won the first Big Buck ticket; Art Chapa and Steve Dupnick won the second Big Buck ticket; Rico Silvas and Rick Hite won the third Big Buck ticket; George Delgado and Rudy Martinez won the fourth Big Buck ticket; Steve Lara and Joey Groff won the fifth Big Buck ticket; Loren Brown and Richard Herrera won the sixth Big Buck ticket; Rodrigo Alonzo and R.C. Contreras won the seventh Big Buck ticket; Ike Eisenmenger and Martin Garcia won the eighth Big Buck ticket; Rodrigo Alonzo and Ralf Meneses won the ninth Big Buck ticket; Don O’Brien and Russell Phillips won the tenth Big Buck ticket; and Peter Rangel and Jack Fernandi won the eleventh Big Buck ticket.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Peter Rangel and seconded by Joe Cunningham.

Closing Prayer was led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.
Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.
Correspondence:
Logo Apparel Orders - Everett Elstak:
Roger Montemayor w/$37 check

Freemon Sattelmaier w/$37 check

Bill Cummings w/ $30 check

Rudy Martinez Sr. w/ 20 check 

Bobby Margo w/ $37 check

John Felan w/ $37 check 

John Stanley w/27 check (missing order form)

Charles Rockwood – w/ $37 check 

Elizandro De Los Santos w/ $37 check (missing order form) 

Henry Garcia w/ $30 check

Wallie Fields w/ $37 check

John Martinez w/ $30 check

Robert Doll w/ $30 check

Arthur Chapa w/ check for $30 = Everett

Mike Lutz w/$37 check

Carlos Baker w/ $20 check

William Cooper w/ $20 check

Rick Hite w/ $27 check

Steve Dupnick w/ $30 check

Jerry Gonzalez w/ $30 check

Joseph Jordan w/ $37

Gerlach Auction  letters -  Rico Silvas:
Official Gerlach Buyer invitation w/ parking pass

Kyle Brieger 

Hunter Dalton 

Christy Wilson

Jamie Carpenter 

Deserae Busselman 

Ridge Fryar

Victoria Perez 

Jennifer White

Chad Brieger 

Denise Wilson

Brittney Haby 

Caleb Wilson

Barrett Hunt

Jenna Hunt

Andrew Johnson

Alyce Acosta 

Tanner Brieger 

Aubrey Brieger

Casey Carpenter

Katalina Pruneda

Cody Brown

Collin Wideman

Teal Piper 

Colin Whittington 

Katelynne Brown 

Zachary Pfrang

McCall Balero

McKayla Balero 

Jacob Laughlin 

Kelsie Stone 

Michael Hill 

Ashley Fryar 

Brittany Lauren Stone

Cheyenne Parker 

Dalton DeWinne 

Madison DeWinne 

Alexandra Stone 

Courtney Stone 

Laura Vincent 

Harley Fleming 

Wesley Fleming 

Andrew Pahlen 

T.J. Pahlen

Austin Garrett Rocha

Matthew A. Longoria

Joseph M. Longoria 

Mary Kate Ingram

Tanner Pointer

David Newman

Sarah Newman

Other correspondence:
Frost Bank – Dec Statement – Rico Silvas

Frost Bank Jan. statement – Rico Silvas

A-AAA Key Mini Storage – Rico Silvas

Texas Personal Service WGD - Rico

Walter Gerlach Auction Invoice - Rico Silvas

A-AAA Mini Storage (x2) - Rico Silvas

Monthly ad from Restaurant Depot – Rico Silvas

Airgas invoice (x3) - Bev Corp- Greg Shean

Republic National statement (x3) – Bev Corp – Greg Shean

Returned meeting notice postcard – Av Larry Medrano – Everett Elstak

New Member Application – Brett Peeples w/ $5 check – Everett Elstak

Membership reinstatement requests from Joe Gomez and Charlie Collazo w/ $10 check - Everett

Cross Trail Outfitters end of yr total donation report – Ralf Meneses

Allied Women’s Center – postcard – Ralf Meneses

Seton Home – Thank you letter – Ralf Meneses

Habitat for Humanity thank you for donation – Wallie Fields

Catholic Charities, Guadalupe Homes, D Hickey donation thank you letter – Wallie Fields

Thank you card from Kay Ingram - Wallie Fields

Thank you note from Rachel Mora, spouse of Val Mora

St. Bridgid Convent – Thank you for donation for Val Mora

Thank you letter from the Dennis Hickey family
1

